TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes

October 31, 2014

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Tom Steketee, Anne Duncan Cooley, John Adams
OTHERS PRESENT:  Faith Knapp, Chief Terry Straight (Fire Dept.), John Bouzoun, Cicely Richardson (Journal Opinion), Roger Hadlock (Road Agent), Bob Durfee & Pete Bero (DuBois & King), Sheri Clifford (Town Administrator)
Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM.
Adams explained that there was a defect discovered on the Archertown Bridge at Newcomb Hollow.  The West abutment is 12” higher and above the original design.  This meeting is to determine how to correct the problem through options given by the engineers from DuBois & King.
Durfee summarized the situation explaining the number of pieces it takes for the abutments and how they are put together.  The contractor is responsible for the error and is committed to fixing the problem to the Town’s satisfaction.  Durfee spoke with Nancy Mayville and Steve Liakos from the NH Department of Transportation (NH-DOT) regarding the situation and various options to rectify the situation.

Option 1:  Remove the west abutment and reconstruct it at the proper elevation.  This would bring it back to the equal elevation, but delay the schedule opening the bridge.

Option 2:  Rebuild the east abutment 12” higher.  This would delay the project by one week and the stability is uncertain.
Option 2A:  Partial reconstruction of the west abutment by cutting out deeper sheer key by 12” so that the bridge will set at the proper elevation.  This option was felt to be the best result by DuBois & King as well as the NH-DOT.

Option 2B:  Reconstruct the top of the west abutment by cutting off 12” and adjust the bridge frame.

Option 3:  Cut off the ridged frame leg on the west end by 12”.    This would totally change the design of the ridged frame and calculations would need to be done for capacity.  This option was dismissed by DuBois & King and NH-DOT.

Durfee stated that both DuBois & King and NH-DOT dismissed all options in favor of 2A.  This bridge would satisfy the NH-DOT requirements and passes the 50 and 100 year flood event and good for all legal loads.

Adams said that option 2A structure is sound and good other than the fill material would just meet the minimum, not the design specifications.

Discussed was the need for more oversight at the project so that future mistakes are not made.  Adams asked that inspection audit records be available.  Durfee stated that there is periodic oversight of the construction of the bridge and the engineer observer at the site keeps a log of inspection and it would be made available if necessary.
Cooley was not prepared to make a decision until she spoke with NH-DOT.

Steketee stated that he had spoken with NH-DOT and they agreed that option 2A would work to address the error and he also agreed with option 2A.

Adams stated that NH-DOT confirms that the calculations for option 2A is a good design solution and would also be a good bridge for the town.  He supported option 2A.

A motion was made to approve option 2A.  The motion passed with 2 in favor and 1 against.

Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 10:28 AM
Respectfully Submitted,
